
PUBLIC NOTICE 

(SPA 20-0012) 

Out-Of-State Hospital Services 

 

The Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Health Benefits hereby 

provides notice of its intent to amend the Medicaid State Plan under Title XIX, 

Attachment 4.19-A, Page 23.  This amendment modifies the language describing 

reimbursement to NC state border hospitals requesting negotiated Base Rates for 

inpatient services. Currently there is only one Out-of-State hospital being impacted by 

this modification. 

 

This amendment will become effective July 1, 2020 for services rendered February 1, 

2020, and thereafter. 

 

The annual estimated state fiscal impact of this change is:  

  

  a. SFY 2020 $ 52,261 

  b. SFY 2021 $130,771 

 

A copy of the proposed public notice may be viewed at the County Department of social 

Services.  Questions, comments and requests for copies of the proposed State Plan 

amendment should be directed to the Division of Health Benefits at the address listed 

below.  

 

 

    Dave Richard 

Deputy Secretary 

    Division of Health Benefits 

    2501 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC  27699-2501 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Posted on the Division of Health Benefits Website: June 29, 2020  

https://medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/get-involved/nc-health-choice-state-plan  

 

 

 

https://medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/get-involved/nc-health-choice-state-plan

